
Stanley Switlik Elementary School 

SAC Virtual Meeting March 10, 2021 

1. Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

2. Minutes from 2-10-2021 approved by Kate Chaffin and seconded by Ashley Keeney. 

3. Introduction of new staff members –  

Miss Manners hired as emergency 4th grade teacher to cover for Mr. Jordan 

Collinet who is out on family leave.  

4. Rotary Committee Park Design, Shannon Wiley 

Paul Davis and Shannon Wiley are working with Play by Design. Mr. Wiley and 

students are compiling ideas and sketches in order to help re-design the park 

while working with Play by Design. 

5. Student Council update, Kye Daughtry 

Kye gave an update on recycling efforts for student council. 

6. Title I Survey, Tanya Sly 

Mrs. Sly is asking parents to fill out a Title I survey so we can respond to needs of 

our students and parents. The link is in the weekly newsletter.  

7. Swit League, Tanya Sly & Ms. Adams 

We started Swit League, our after school program in January. Each month, we 

have had a theme to help focus reading and writing activities. The current theme 

of the month is curiosity. Last month was friendship and January was confidence. 

The majority of students felt they did grow as a reader as a result of this program. 

8. State Testing & Travel 

Our big emphasis for students is to do their best. We don’t want them to stress 

about testing. Third grade will begin testing first. We also use Istation and STAR 

to help give us data we need to help determine student progress. We ask that we 

parents pay close attention to test dates which we will communicate to you and 

help encourage reading, which greatly impacts success in testing.  

9. Teacher Appreciation Week, Mrs. Paul 

Teacher Appreciation Week is coming up. Mrs Paul hopes that we can do 

something to express appreciation for our teachers and pointed out that 100% of 

Switlik teachers voted at the beginning of the year that they all wanted students to 



return to the classroom full-time as soon as possible, despite the risks. Teacher 

Appreciation Week is in May. 

10. Construction update, Mrs. Paul 

We are moving forward. The front field is going to be completely redone. 

Hopefully Little League can use our field next year.  The swings should be in 

available following spring break. 

11. Healthy Schools 

We had the highest number of cases the last week of February. We must continue 

to be cautious! Wash hands! Observe travel guidance. Please don’t send students 

if they are sick; if someone in household is awaiting a Covid test result or has 

symptoms, keep everyone home until results come back.  If you have any 

concerns, please call our school nurse. 

12. Meeting adjourned at 6:14. 

  


